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On this day the Glandorf Village Council and Board of Public Affairs met in 

regular session. Calling the meeting to order at 7:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance 

was Mayor Charlie Schroeder with the following members present: Brian lnkrott, 

Dale Warnecke, Zachary Klausing, Scott Buckland, Kristen Gerding�Heffner and 

Douglas Trombley. Board of Public Affairs members present were: Chris Recker, 

Brian Seimet and Derrick Schierloh. 

Others present were: Fiscal Officer Sharon Stechschulte, Fiscal Officer 

Assistant Joyce Fuerst, Village Solicitor Theresa VonSossan, Elton & Jeannette 

Schroeder with Christ the King Retreat Center and village residents. 

Minutes from the February 7, 2023 regular council meeting were read by Fiscal 

Officer Sharon Stechschulte. Motion approving the minutes as read was made by 

Kristen Gerding-Heffner and seconded by Scott Buckland. All members were in favor. 

Bills were presented by Fiscal Officer Sharon Stechschulte. Motion approving • 

the bills was made by Dale Warnecke and seconded by Doug Trombley. All members 

were in favor. 

A motion was made by Zachary Klausing to continue- the CRA program the 

village currently participates in. A second motion was made by Brian lnkrott. All 

members were in favor. 

Rosemary Buerger and Steve McKee were present from the Glandorf lions 

Club. They presented the Lions Club's idea for a new canoe/kayak Blanchard River 

access location on the 22 Acres currently owned by Nancy Warnimont (adjacent to 

Ted & Kelly Ellerbrock's home on E. Blake St.). They spoke with 6 of 9 neighbors and 

received support from all of them. This project would have a concrete canoe/kayak 

launch ramp with rollers to help aid the ingress and egress from the river along with 

vehicle parking. The Lions Club will be applying for grants to assist with the cost. 

Council wants the Lions Club to get more information regarding the land value (via an 

appraisal) and see if the Warnimont Family is willing to donate some the of the land 

for this project. The Lions Club will report back to council when they have more 

information to share. 

The third reading for Ordinance No 1513 revising the water shut off procedure 

for past due utility bills was given. Motion approving the third reading was made by 

Dale Warnecke and seconded by Doug Trombley. Roll being called, vote was as 

follows: 

lnkrott Aye Buckland Aye 

Warnecke Aye Gerding-Heffner Aye 

Kia using Aye Trombley Aye 

This change in the shut off procedure will be communicated with applicable village 

residents via letters and a message will be put on the Daktronics system and Facebook 

to notify the village residents and businesses of this change. 

Mayor Charlie Schroeder requested approval for Resolution #2208 on the CRA 

Agreement for Chad and Jill Okuley. Motion to approve was made by Zachary 










